Marshall Child Development Center 

December Newsletter 2017
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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow




[image: image2.png]



From the Board of Directors…!

2017 has been a great year at MCDC!!  Thank you all for your support and participation in our school!  Be on the lookout for our yearly parent survey.  This is such a good indicator for us of the areas where we are doing well and the areas where we need to improve.
Beginning the first week of January, the new tuition rates listed below will be effective:

Infants

$229

Creepers

$220

Toddlers

$213

Explorers

$208

Preschool C
$201

Preschool A & B
$200
From the Director…!

Two great ways to give back to MCDC while shopping for Christmas:

Scrip Cards:

This is a great way to get all of your gift card shopping done in one place! And MCDC receives a portion of each sale.

Order directly online at www.shopwithscrip.com. Our enrollment code is 8B665FCL36L76.  The cards will be delivered to MCDC.  
Delivery typically takes 2 to 3 days.
Amazon Smile:

When shopping on Amazon, choose Amazon Smile and select Marshall Child Development Center.  We will receive a portion of the sales.  Thank you!

Everyone is invited to our Annual Holiday Program taking place on Thursday December 14th at 5:30pm in the Activities Building 4316 on Digney Road.  The Explorer and Preschool classes will be participating.  Join us after the program for refreshments!

As soon as the last deposits are made for December, I will be sending out end of the year statements.  These statements will be coming from the email address marshallchilddevelopmentcenter@gmail.com.  
There are sign-up sheets in your child’s classroom for you to indicate what days your child will be out during the holidays.  As always, these are just for our planning purposes for staffing.  The only days we are closed are Dec 25th and Jan 1st.  Please do not feel obligated to keep your child home on any of the days we are open.

Classroom holiday parties will be held on Friday December 15th.  Please check your child’s classroom for details.

Have a fabulous December!!

Kelli Wright, Director
Upcoming Events:
December 8th
Board Meeting

December 14th
Holiday Program 5:30pm; Building 4316

December 15th
Holiday Parties

December 22nd
Board Meeting

December 25th
Center Closed

Coming Up:
January 1st

Center Closed

January 4th

Staff Meeting

January 5th

Board Meeting

January 15th
Center Closed

January 19th
Board Meeting

January 25th
Class Pictures

Hello from Infant A

Ho, Ho, Ho! We have an infant room full of elves.  This time of the year they will be busy with floor play as they roll and start the beginnings of their attempts to crawl.  Table time will involve the shaking and banging of noise makers to holiday songs.  With the close of the year, we would like to wish all the families and staff at MCDC the most joy as they celebrate the holiday season.
The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

Hello from the beautiful babies!  December is here, which means the holiday is just around the corner.  We are so excited to get to celebrate the holiday season with all our babies and families.  It’s the most wonderful time of the year!  Thanks to everyone who came to our thanksgiving luncheon.  It was our best turn out ever!  We loved getting to spend time with everyone and getting to know you all a little bit better.  Just a reminder, we will be closed on December 25th.  We will open back up at normal center hours on December 26th.  We hope everyone has a fun and safe holiday season and we are looking forward to seeing what 2018 will bring us!
The Jammin Babies (Creeper A)

Welcome to our wonderful room where we dance when the music plays.  We always get a chance to show everyone that comes to the door that we’ve got the moves even if we’re bouncing on the floor.  We don’t really have to have a good reason.  We just like to dance and show off for the season.  It’s the season that kids love the best.  Parents like it too, it’s a chance they might can catch up on some rest.  December is upon us, it’s the month we gather around a tree to celebrate the birth of someone who came to set us free.  It’s a mad dash to get all the decorations and gifts.  The mood is festive; lots of low spirits get a lift.  This month, we will be getting into the holiday mood.  We will be decorating ornaments, painting, and taking pictures, come join us you won’t intrude.  Stacking rings, pushing cars and reading lots of books.  Zipping, fastening Velcro, and learning what things taste like after it’s cooked.  Yes, well have a very busy celebration one that’s felt and enjoyed all over the nation.  We say to you “Happy Holiday” to all have fun, be safe, and have good cheer.  We will talk next time, have a “Happy New Year!”
The Little Owls (Creeper B)

 Happy December Creeper B families!  Wow-has the year flown bye!  We had a wonderful November, celebrating many 1st birthdays, seeing so many crawlers begin to walk, and enjoying the kick off of the holiday season with your little ones.  It’s been a blast!  We’re going to keep the fun going with many fun holiday themed activities, artwork, and games this month.  Just a few friendly reminders-please help us out by making sure your little one has 2-3 additional outfits that are weather appropriate in his or her cubby.  We are still going outside as long as the weather stays nice and we want to make sure everyone is comfortable.  Also, please make sure to label all of your child’s belongings, so we can make sure they get back to you.  Thank you all so much for doing such a great job signing your child in and out this month.  This is a tremendous help to all of us here at MCDC.  We can’t wait to see what the special month of December has in store for us all.  Happy Holiday to you all!
The Busy Bees (Toddler A)
Well, the holidays are officially here!  We hope everyone had a wonderful Thanksgiving.  So now we are on to the next holiday.

We will be having our holiday party on December 15th at 2:45pm.  There will be a sign up sheet for a snack to bring.  Parents are welcome to come celebrate with the children.  The toddlers will be exchanging a book with each other for the holiday.  Don’t spend a lot on the books please. ( We ask that you put your child’s name on the book after it is wrapped as we are exchanging the books with the children.

We ask that you please make sure you have a weather appropriate change of clothes for your child since the cold weather is here.  And please make sure you have a jacket for your child to wear.

The center will be closed December 25th.  Enjoy the time with your families.  Hope you have a wonderful holiday and thanks for all you do!

Moving Monsters (Toddler B)
Hello Toddler B Family:

Wow! We can’t believe that December is already here! We had a lot of fun during the month of November our children enjoyed learning about fall and turkeys throughout the weeks. We also had a great Thanksgiving luncheon with the kids and we are so happy that some of you all were able to join us and enjoy a great time with your children! During the month of December, we have a lot of fun art and lessons planned throughout the weeks just a few to name are gingerbread, candy canes, and snowmen! Now that we are in the month of December it will start getting colder we ask that you check your child’s cubby for the proper change of clothes and an extra jacket. We will still go outside during the cooler months when the weather allows us to! Hope all of you enjoy the holidays that are coming upon us! 
We have a few dates we would like to highlight
December 14: Holiday program 
December15: Classroom party
December 25: Center closed for Christmas Day
The Safari Explorers (EA)

In November we enjoyed learning about scarecrows, Pilgrims, turkeys, and the first Thanksgiving.  We hope your Thanksgiving was great!  We are thankful for you and your children.  

So much is happening in December!  On December 5th, we will have the holiday store.  We will provide envelopes for you to write down the names of those you would like your child to purchase a gift for.  Each gift will cost $2.  You will put the month in the envelope.  On December 14th we will have our Holiday Program.  We ask that the children wear holiday shirts.  The boys can wear blue jeans and the girls can wear leggings.  Our party will be on December 15th at 3:00pm.  I will give more information later.  On December 25th the school will be closed.  We will learn about gingerbreads, candy canes, holiday fun, and New Year’s.  We go outside weather permitting, so send in warm coats.
Underwater Explorers (EB)

 Hello December!  Our favorite month full of holiday cheer.  Here are a few dates to remember:  December 5th-holiday store, December 14th-holiday program (girls wear green or red leggings with a holiday shirt, they will have tutus to wear that night that will need to be returned after the program and boys wear blue jeans with a holiday shirt), December 15th-holiday party (more details will be posted as the date gets closer), and December 25th we will be closed.

We hope everyone enjoys the month of December.  We forgot to mention last month when we changed up some things.  We now have folders beside the sign-in and out sheet.  So if there’s anything to turn in to us, just place it in our folders.  We will check them daily.  Remember to also check your child’s cubby for clothes.  If you have any question or concerns, please feel free to come to us.  Thank you!
The Perky Preschoolers (Pre-C)
We have a very busy schedule planned for December, but we are going to have so much fun!  The events and creative experiences which the children will learn this month should undoubtedly make for many fond memories.  Our themes will be:  Holiday Traditions, Shapes, Winter, and International Holidays.  Due to practicing for our program, making parent gifts, etc. we will not be doing letter bags this month.  We feel we need to focus on further developing our fine/small motor skills; much of this will be accomplished through different art mediums in which we will use.

The songs for our program will be “Rudolph the Red-Nosed Reindeer” and “White is in the Winter Night.”  For the program we ask that you have the children wear something festive.  We will be participating in a book exchange at our party.  To help make this a successful event, please keep the following steps a secret. (
1. Purchase a book-$5-$10
2. Wrap the book

3. On the gift tag, write “from: your child’s name”

4. Turn the book in before the day of the part, preferably by Wednesday the 13th
Thank you so much for your continued support and encouragement.  As always, if you have any questions or concerns about your child, don’t hesitate to let us know.
The Superhero’s (Pre-B)

Wondrous Winter is here!  December is a very exciting month.  We will have the holiday store on December 5th and the holiday program on December 14th.  Please practice the songs with your child at home.  The classroom party will be on Friday, December 15th at 3:00.  Please join us for the celebration!  The center will be closed on December 25th.  We know this is a busy month so, be sure to check the daily notes and weekly lesson plans for all the fun winter activities.  Our themes for December include:  Holidays Around the World, Polar Express, Gingerbread, and Penguins.  We have a wonderful winter planned!

Reminder: ensure your child has a jacket for the colder weather.  We will play outside weather permitting through the winter.
The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,


Hope everyone had a great Thanksgiving holiday and we hope that you are anticipating a joyous holiday season.


Thank you for attending our Thanksgiving Luncheon, the children enjoyed having you there and so did the teachers.


We would like to thank all of our parents for 100% participation for Parent/Teacher conferences.


December---what a magical time of the year for children and adults too. This will be one of our most exciting months of the year. This is the season of holiday traditions and family celebrations; a time when everyone can have fun together.


Our weekly themes are Symbols of the Seasons, Giving and Sharing, Holiday Traditions and Merry Christmas in other Languages. The letters of the month are H and P. We will only do letters for the first two weeks in December and will start again the second week in January. We will review the letters that we have covered thus far.


Our holiday program will be on Thursday, December 14th. We have sent home a copy of a one-line part for each child to memorize. We hope that you have been helping your child learn the words. We also practice at school daily.

Our holiday party will be on Thursday, December 15th at 2:45 P.M. We will do a book exchange at the holiday party. Each child will need to bring a gift wrapped book that is suitable for a girl or a boy to exchange with a friend. The gift must have a label stating: “To: A friend / From: your child’s name.”


Details about the dress attire for the Holiday Program will be posted later along with a party sign-up sheet.


We wish everyone a happy, healthy and safe holiday season.

Please let us know if you have a family holiday tradition that you would like to share with our class.

Special Events:

December 5th---------Holiday Store

December 7th---------Field Trip to Academy for Academics & Art to see the play: “Mr. Grumpy’ s Toy Shoppe”

December 14th--------Holiday Program

December 15th--------Pre-k A Holiday Party

December 25th--------Closed / Christmas Day
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